Contaminants Conference Call November 27, 2012
Participants:

Adria Elskus (U Maine/USGS)

Gareth Harding (BIO)


Steve Jones (UNH)


Alison Rogers (ORISE at EPA)


Christine Tilburg (GOMC)
Scheduling
The call began with a brief discussion of the pressing schedule for the contaminants fact sheet. Funding has been made available that must be spent by March 31, 2013. That puts the fact sheet on a relatively quick schedule. Christine Tilburg assured the group that two other fact sheets (eutrophication and aquatic habitats) worked with accelerated schedules and the end product was successful. However, it will require that the subcommittee have a call in early December to discuss the sediment index data and assign authorship for the outlined fact sheet sections (to be provided with the next call). 
Sediment Index
Christine then led the group through GIS figures Alison Rogers and Alicia Grimaldi (EPA) prepared. The figures show coverage of the National Coastal Assessment and National Estuary Program monitoring. A separate figure showed coverage with a separate USGS/EPA project. The group discussed how the data might be analyzed. It was suggested that the sediment index data figures mirror the final Gulfwatch figures chosen for the fact sheet. The subcommittee had previously stated that Mercury should be one of the two or three figures included. A follow-up discussion between Christine and Adria determined that the ∑ DDT analysis was another the subcommittee had selected.
The group also discussed using a sidebar to discuss sediment temporal information. Gareth suggested that Christine look at the drafted State of the Environment report and some work by Peter Larson. MWRA might also be appropriate instead.
Next Steps
Christine will have the Gulfwatch Mercury and ∑ DDT figures available for the next call. She will prepare the sediment index figures for the same group of parameters. During the call (likely 2nd week of December) the subcommittee will assign authors based on the draft outline.
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